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Interoffice Memorandum 

DATE: May 6, 1986 

TO: Ables, Fazio, Garton, Leonhardy, Falter ~ stoszeK~ Clem Pope (USFS), 
Mike Schlegel (IDFG), Holly & Jim Akensott -

FROM: Ed Krumpe, Wilderness Research Center 

SUBJECT: Minutes of Technical Advisory Board Meeting, 5/6/86 

A portion of the Technical Advisory Board had a short meeting on Tuesday, 
May 6, when Jim and Holly were on campus. The following items were discussed. 

* Update on the Taylor Ranch Scenic Easement.--Dean Hendee has sent a letter 
to the USFS explaining that we could not proceed with the conservation easement 
in time to meet their August deadline. He explained that we wanted to 
renegotiate an exchange of the easement for Forest Service land which would allow 
us to capture the value and reinvest it in wilderness research. This is 
essentially what the advisory board recommended in April. Eventually, this will 
help us reach our goal of establishing a significant long-term program of 
wilderness research based at the Taylor Ranch. 

* Wilderness Research Internships.--Two sophomore students in the College have 
been selected from the nine applicants. They will work for 20 hours per week and 
will work as volunteers on research projects (plant and small mammal collections) 
20 hours per week. In addition, the USFS will contract with us and pay them for 
one week of trail work and inventorying campsites along Big Creek. This should 
provide for an outstanding educational experience for them this summer. 

* Dean Hendee has asked the Associate Dean of Research to assemble a Blue 
Ribbon panel of scientists representing the National Academy of Sciences, 
National Science Foundation, EPA, the Forest Service and Fish and Wildlife 
Service, among others, to help us assess the Research and Facility Needs at 
Taylor Ranch for Wilderness Research. This assessment team would help us 
determine the minimum necessary type of development, lab equipment, monitoring 
facilities, etc. to support the kind of world-renowned wilder_ness research 
program to which we aspire. 

The Advisory Board thought this was a great idea and feel that the 
assessment team should include both agency and organization representatives as 
well as prominent scientists with expertise in wilderness and ecological 
research. They suggested names of several scientists which Krumpe· will forward 
to Dr. Falter. 

* WRC Research Plan.--The board concluded by discussing the research 
objectives which were handed out at the last meeting. A number of Clarifications 
were made. Dr. Oz Garton distributed a copy of his paper (enclosed) on 
"Cost-efficient baseline inventories of research natural areas" and a letter from 
Greg and Pat Hayward (enclosed) proposing to do a plan for an ecological 
monitoring program at Taylor Ranch. These will provide valuable input to the 
draft long-range plan that Ed is working on with Jim and Holly. Further 

· comments, suggestions, and ideas from the board were requested by Eq. 
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